
MINUTES FOR JULY 17, 2019 
 

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town Hall, 3.30 
p.m. 

 
Present:  Jim Cerny, Terri Golter, Carol White 
 
1 – The June minutes were approved as corrected. 
   
2.1 – Budget – We are still waiting for Mike Petlick’s bills for fiscal year 2019.  It appears 
we have overspent our budget by about $2,000. 
 
3.1 – No action yet on the Clark/Hughes donation of land to the Riverside Cemetery. 
 
3.2 – Judy Hallisey will be burying her husband at Oceanside (9,5). 
 
3.3 – Ellen Shea was buried at Oceanside today (45,11)-cremation 
 
3.4 – Garvey & King were both sold the same lot at Oceanside by accident.  King family 
has the lot adjacent to 3,4 so Jim will offer the Garvey family the choice of another lot. 
 
Other Business 
 
Mrs. Kimball’s lot at Riverside has a large hole possibly made by a woodchuck.  Terri 
will check this out.  We discussed what to do about it. 
 
Jim is checking with the Trustees of the Trust fund about using some of the money to 
pay for the damage done to stones at Riverside recently during a wind storm.  Micum 
has already removed the downed branches and sent in a bill. 
 
There was a solar light put up on the Eldred Shaw grave at Oceanside.  It has been 
removed. 
 
A descendant of the Frost family has made inquiries about the Frost Cemetery.  Jim has 
sent her a reply. 
 
Eric Johnson is interested in the veteran’s buried in the Tarlton Cemetery.  Jim has sent 
him some information and Carol will send the information she has on these graves. 
 
Carol has contacted Kai about doing gravestone repair work.  He’ll be here later this 
week. 
 
Next meeting:  August 21 at 3.30 
 
 
Carol White, Secretary 


